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Parking Garage behind schedule: now opening Spring 2003

By: Corey Sipe

“Although we have fallen behind in installing the precast, our goal is to have the garage open at the beginning of the spring semester,” says Dennis Hannon, Vice President Finance and Administration. The new 713 space parking garage being built behind Hurley Hall on Perimeter Road is expected to open no later than early February. The opening of the garage enables the university to convert Lot into the Child and Family Development Resource Center breaking ground in the spring.


The garage will not only serve practical purposes but will also be part of a project to beautify the campus. Brick facade of the same color as the library brick will be installed, and a pedestrian plaza will lead students from the campus into the garage. The plaza will start between Niejadlik and Burnap Halls and continue up to the garage. The plaza will include a variety of plantings, have brick and concrete block and will somewhat eliminate the current “RVB” parking area. The plaza will include a concrete wall separating the view of the loading dock from pedestrians entering and exiting the parking structure. 

The 30 to 40 parking spaces on Perimeter Road that were lost as a result of the construction of the garage will soon reopen for use by North Campus residents until the garage opens in the spring. Thereafter, Perimeter Road’s 68 parking spaces will be eliminated and the road will become a two-way road. 

Part of the garage project is the installation of four new tennis courts that will be built beside the garage and behind Mead Hall. The Health and Physical Education Departments used to use four former tennis courts that had to be relocated and newly constructed because they were in the middle of the parking garage site.

The garage, plaza, and tennis courts are all part of a $10.3 million project. Dr. Hannon said that it is expected that the entire cost will be paid off in 20-25 years through a long-term debt service. 

Students pay a university general fee in their tuition that goes towards this project. Full-time students will be paying $50 a semester while part-time students will be paying $8 a semester per credit hour to finance the project. 

However, the garage will not be totally financed by students, said Dr. Hannon. This is because it is expected that the garage will provide parking for visitors, handicapped parking for faculty and staff, and regular faculty and staff parking spaces. Some Sodexo employees and some Residential Life staff may also be using this parking though he says that the garage will maintain 90% of its parking for student usage.  

